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MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
May 10, 2007
1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock, Mimi Cohn, Fred Dickey, Dave Kinley, and Alan Silviera.
b) Council Members Present:
Tom Bartee

c) City Staff Present:

John Cerini and Jim Haussener

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of April 5, 2007 were approved as written.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) None
6) NEW BUSINESS

a)
Revenue Report Concerning Parcels A, B, and C:  Jim Haussener gave the following report “Parcel “A” is the triangle bounded by Mare Island Causeway, Mare Island Way and Harbor Way.  In the Development Agreement this Parcel is proposed to be sold to the developer.  The revenue from the sale is committed to the Waterfront Redevelopment Project.  It is possible some or all of the revenue could go to public access improvements in the Marina.  Parcels “B” and “C” are used to describe the two parcels on either side of the K-dock parking lot.  These parcels are within the tidelands trust area and as such the property can not be sold.  The lease revenue from renting these parcels will go to the State Lands Fund.  It is possible for the City Council as part of their annual budget process to transfer some or all of this revenue to the Marina Fund.”

7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security –The April report was handed out.
b)
Marina RFP/ERN – John Cerini reported that the contractor has provided tentative language and budget numbers.  Staff is looking at prevailing wage, operational concerns, staffing levels, and maintenance levels.  A question was asked as to whether the City Council has authorized staff to proceed and who is pushing this item.  John responded that staff was trying to be responsive and that this will be a defined effort.  Comments from the Committee included: when will the management agreement start; there needs to be a plan to protect the City if the operator bails out on the agreement; there needs to be safe guards to make certain the operator doesn’t come back to the City looking for money; did the City “siphon” money out of the Marina during the 1990’s so that the Marina doesn’t have the funds needed to pay for dredging; and the City needs to encourage entrepreneurial opportunities at the Marina.  It was mentioned that the proposed budget includes money to start sub-metering the electricity to the berths at the Marina.  Questions were asked about the $80,000 appropriated for the consultants and if the work the consultants were doing concerning a management agreement had been authorized by the City Council.  A response was that the appropriated dollars are line items within the Marina Fund.
c)
Marina Breakwater – Jim Haussener provided the following report “On March 14, 2006, a construction contract to repair the failed seawall was awarded to Sweetwater Construction, Benicia, California in the amount of $89,342.  After the contract award, an above water field investigation of the seawall was conducted prior to the ordering of the vinyl sheet pile material.  During the field investigation it was noted that the amount of damaged vinyl sheet piles had significantly increased since the last inspection done for the preparation of the construction documents.  The contractor was directed to increase the number of vinyl sheet piles to be removed and replaced.  Once the contractor started the actual construction, the underwater divers noted that at several locations the existing H-pile connection assemblies were loose and/or falling apart.  At a number of locations the connection assembly completely fell apart and the contractor had to replace the connection assembly and the lower steel whaler.  Because of the connection assembly problems, staff directed the contractor to perform an underwater inspection of all of the other underwater connections on both the north and south seawalls, outside of the contract limit of work.  The additional sheet piles, the replacement of the connection assembly and the underwater inspection necessitated Contract Change Order Number 1 in the amount of $64,173.

The underwater diver’s investigation report concluded that the north and south seawalls have a total of 100 H-pile connection assemblies. Of the 100 connection assemblies, 54 are loose and/or falling apart and need to be repaired or replaced.  The remaining 46 connection assemblies are functioning as designed.  Sweetwater Construction Inc. has given the City a price in the amount $69,543.00, to furnish a dive crew, equipment and materials to replace the bolts and any missing steel to repair the 54 H-pile connections underwater.  This work is detailed under Contract Change Order Number 2.  

The vinyl sheet pile system is interlocking and the original design of the seawall provided for every other vinyl sheet pile to be bolted to the upper and lower whaler.  Once one sheet pile is damage or fails the adjacent sheet pile begins to slip out of position due to the lack of bolts on each sheet pile.  Staff requested the contractor to provide a price to install bolts on each sheet pile that is not bolted to the upper whaler. Bolting the vinyl sheet piles to the whalers will help maintain the integrity of the seawall. The price to furnish and install approximately 400 bolts is $54,444 (Contract Change Order Number 3).

To recap:

Original Construction Contract


$89,342.


Contract Change Order Number 1


  64,173.


Contract Change Order Number 2


  69,543.


Contract Change Order Number 3


  54,444.


Staff Costs





   11,600.


Outside Agency Fees




   21,000.


Contingencies





   39,898.


Revised Total Project Cost



$350,000.”
d)
The Committee decided to not have their Meeting in June, subject to a special meeting if necessary.
8) COMMUNITY FORUM

a) None.
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a) Occupancy Report – The monthly occupancy report was handed out.

b) Miscellaneous Staff Comments – Jim Haussener thanked Ron Babcock and Dave Kinley for volunteering at the Vallejo/YRA Race on Saturday, May 5, 2007 which generated about $2,000 in guest dock fees.  Jim also handed out a proposed rate sheet showing the berthing fees with a 4% increase as is proposed in the City Manager’s Budget for the upcoming fiscal year.
10) CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MEMBER’S REPORTS/ AGENDA REQUESTS

a)  A report on the State Lands Fund was requested to be provided to the committee showing the revenues, expenditures and transfers since the Fund was created to date.
11) LIAISON COMMENTS

a) Councilmember Bartee commented on recently being boarded by the Coast Guard and suggested the Marina include with a future billing a check list of required and suggested equipment.
12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.
